Announcement on the Resignation of Independent Directors
2009-7-24
 
The Board of Directors of the Bank recently received the written resignation letters from Gao Shangquan and Zhang Ke, both are independent directors of the Bank, stating that in compliance with the rules under the Guiding Opinion on Establishment of Independent Director Systems by Listed Companies and the Articles of Association, they would like to resign from the positions as independent directors and posts in the relevant special committees under the Board after fulfilling their duties in the Bank for the past consecutive six years.  
 
In accordance with the relevant rules, the resignation letters of the two independent directors shall not be effective until the re-election of successive independent directors, and they shall carry on their duties till then. The Board will nominate new candidates in compliance with the rules as soon as possible and convene shareholders’ meeting for the re-election.
 
The Bank expresses sincere gratefulness to Gao Shangquan and Zhang Ke for their contributions during their tenures.
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